
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on:  November 10, 2020 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

VIA:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

FROM:  H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

RE:  Waiver to Town Code for Construction Hours and Noise for the D16 and D18 Stormwater 

Pump Station Improvements 

 

DATE:  October 19, 2020 

______________________________________________________________________________         

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Town staff recommends that the Town Council approve the authorization of a waiver of the Town Code of 

Ordinances 42-196 through 199 and 42-226 through 229, restrictions for construction hours, work during 

season, and lane closure, for the D16 and D18 Stormwater Pump Station Improvement Project. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

The construction for the D16 Pump Station (west end of Jungle Road) and D18 Pump Station (west end of 

El Brillo Way) improvements are currently ongoing. The project started later in the construction season due 

to long-lead materials, and the project itself was bid multiple times. Work is anticipated to be completed 

early February 2021.  

 

Staff recommends a waiver to Section 42-196 through Section 42-199 of the Town Code of Ordinances to 

allow for extended work hours and night-time work hours, as necessary, and approved by Public Works. 

Public Works staff will notify residents in the immediate area prior to any night-time activities, and issue a 

press release for the week. 

 

Staff also recommends a waiver to the Noise Ordinance for those same night-time activities from Section 

42-226 through Section 42-229 of the Town Code of Ordinances.   

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 

 

There is no funding/fiscal impact related to this item. 

 
TOWN ATTORNEY REVIEW 
 

This format has been utilized by the Town in previous recommendations and was approved by the Town 

Attorney. 

 
 
cc: Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Jason Debrincat, P.E., Senior Project Engineer 

 Michael Roach, P.E., Project Engineer 

 Bret Madison, Water Resources Manager  


